
 

 

IMMANUEL LUTHERAN CHURCH AUGUST NEWSLETTER 2017 
In this issue - some Summer-time fun and fellowship plus… 

 From the Vicar 

 Youth pages 

 Worship Leaders for August – counters needed!! 

 Faith in Action – exciting things taking place 

 Celebrations of Life & Love 

 Immanuel Book Worm 

 Church Council & Staff 

 

 

 

 

Immanuel Lutheran Church 

1002 Powell Ave. 

Erie, PA  16505 

814-833-4062 

LIKE US on Facebook 

www.ilc-erie.org 

 Office:  immluthch@verizon.net 

Vicar Cowey: vic1immluth@gmail.com - (717-650-0999) 

 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/
mailto:vic1immluth@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

COME ONE, COME ALL! 
 

Fellowship, Outreach, and Growth will be hosting the “Weather in Your 

Neighborhood” picnic on Wednesday, August 2nd.  Please join us for an 

evening of fun with WJET TV doing live weather reports right from our 

church, beginning at 5:00 PM.  Bring a dish to share, along with your own 

table service.  The church will provide hot dogs, freshly made French 

fries, and beverages, and Brooklyn Pizza will be providing us with their 

delicious pizza.  You are welcome to bring a friend.  We hope to see you 

there to make this an enjoyable time for all. 



 

 

 



 

 



 
 



 

 

 

 

 
Please Note:  Please inform the Vicar when you are going into the hospital. If you want to 
be visited, please let us know. Thank you.  Vicar’s cell phone is: 717-650-0999 



 
 



 

 

 

 



 

Christian 
Education 

Council liaison: Ben Reitz 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From The Immanuel Library 

Book Worm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday School Newsletter – August 2017 
   

Hi from the second floor education office.  WOW, what a great vacation 

bible school we just had.  Our combined super hero VBS with Lakewood 

Methodist Church was very busy since it was held at Immanuel this year.  

Transforming our church into HERO CENTRAL was quite an undertaking.  

Pam Anthony (Lakewood’s Education Director) and I could not have 

reached our goals without Rick and Jen Kuntz.  Working in the humidity 

was a definite challenge.  Even though Pam and I wore bright yellow capes 

every night, Rick and Jen are my true heroes and I thank them so very 

much.  Thanks also to Anita Byrne who taught bible stories two nights and 

Debbie Madurski who helped me with registrations and taught science one 

night.  Wonderful ladies, who we are blessed to have in our congregation.  

Thanks to Wally for cleaning up for us.  Thank you to everyone who 

donated food items for our snacks each night. 

  As mission projects we asked our students to donate toilet paper/paper 

towels for the Lakewood mission, The Refuge (a homeless shelter that 

takes in whole families), and canned goods for our project, the Holy Trinity 

Pasta Kitchen.  A large bag of paper products was packed up before I 

could count, but an impressive amount and we collected 68 cans of food 

for the pasta kitchen. 

  On the last night we have had an ice cream truck visit and students could 

buy anything for $2.00.  We found out late that the truck is for sale and 

not operating, SO we supplied ice cream and asked for $2.00 to be 

donated to The Refuge and Pasta Kitchen.  With only 29 students (5 from 

Immanuel) we were very pleased to have $36.50 for each charity plus all 

the paper products and canned goods.  What a wonderful ministry VBS is.  

Thankfully, Pam took pictures all week.  When I can get some copies I will 

fill a bulletin board with VBS memories to share. 

  Summer is slipping by so quickly that I have been thinking about Rally 

Day already.  Our new year will start on September 10th at our normal time 

of 9:30-10:30 am in Leubin-McCray Hall downstairs.  Plans are still forming 

in my head, but I’m pretty sure we will have donuts and juice.  Everyone is 

welcome, pre-school to adults. 

Enjoy your remaining summer.  Thanks for reading. 

 

 

Saving Alice – BY David LEWIS – 33L 

   Hmmm – think you’ve got it made???  Great job – money to 

burn – a special person to share with….. 

The main character in this story seems to have his life all settled 
for smooth sailing.  His new job as a financial investment’s 
planner is what he wanted in a business career.  He has a great 
apartment, a decent car and an engagement ring in his pocket!  
After work when he meets Alice in their usual place, he will ask 
her to marry him. 
Later he left the restaurant in a daze?!  What had just 
happened? 

Reviewed by Jeanette Swanson 



 

 

 

 

If you are unable to fulfill your 

commitment – please find an 

alternate & notify the church 

office. 

 

 

CAN YOU HELP OUT? 

 
Acolyte:    n/a  Altar Guild:   D.Dorler/J.Stewart 

Counters:   Denise Arnold/Stan Holsopple or Cindy Geddes           

Ushers:    8:15 Hannah & Dave Mays   10:00: T.Stewart/R.Hetrick 

Soup Kitchen Items Needed: Canned Potatoes/Canned Sweet Potatoes 

Soup Kitchen Delivery:  Stan Holsopple 

 

*****PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING OUR COUNTING TEAMS ****** 

…..OR MAKE YOUR OWN TEAM – MORE COUNTERS ARE NEEDED TO 

ENSURE THAT EVERYONE HAS A PARTNER.  WE WILL TRY TO WORK WITH 

YOUR SCHEDULE - BUT IF YOU CAN’T COMMIT, POSSIBLY YOU ARE 

WILLING TO BE CALLED ON AS A “SUB” – LET CINDY GEDDES KNOW OR 

CONTACT THE OFFICE WITH YOUR WILLINGNESS TO LEARN AND SERVE IN 

THIS NEW ROLE. 

*************************************************************  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KEEP IN PRAYER: Lucie Arndt, Esther Bax, Betsy Case, Jeremy 
Cool, Pat Dehner, David Guthrie, Jim Hornaman, Pastor Huhn, Kyle 
Husted, Carolyn Kuntz, Jim Kuntz, Phyllis Lindahl, Marie McKinney, 
Michael, Howard McGranor, Sharon Roemer, Crystal S., Pastor 
Schultz, Maria S., Debbie Sitter, Robin Steger, Sophie Rene, Pastor 
Weber, Kim Wingard, and all of our members who are grieving; who 
are in nursing homes, or ill at home.  
 
 
 
 
We pray for those in the military:  
Scott Case – Navy, (C. Geddes nephew)  
& Christopher Peterson – Navy  
(Grandson of the late Agnes & Chuck Peterson). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Please also remember the members of Immanuel 
who are “shut in,” and cannot make it to service, 
you may want to offer them a ride, give them a 
friendly call, send them a card.  The current Shut-
In Mailing List is available in the office. 

 

Audree Adams, Esther Bax, Judi Casler, Patricia Dehner, Sally & 

“Shel” Fager,  Mae Rapp, & Doris Roesch. 

 

 

 

 



 

FAITH 

IN 

 ACTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MANY HANDS MAKE..... 

Thank you to all the members who volunteered their time to weed,   spread 

mulch and trim trees on the Property Committee's work night in June.  Special 

thanks to Char Feiler, Tom & Judy Stewart, Penny & Joe Maloney, Rick Kuntz, 

Bob Dorler, Debbie Madurski, Dave Mays, Stan Holsopple,   Debbie & Bill Redditt 

 & Wally Coughlin.  

Special thanks to Debbie & Bill Redditt for donating & delivering the mulch and 

to Stan Holsopple who on his own weeded and cleaned up the Prayer Garden 

area. 

Your hard work was appreciated and thank you for making our grounds look 

nice! 

The Property Committee 

 

Collecting School Supplies 2017 

Social Ministry will be collecting school supplies for 

Gail Klimow’s classroom.  Gail is Penny Maloney’s 

sister and is an elementary special education teacher 

in the Erie School District. She has requested the 

following items:  

Pocket folders,Notebook paper, Highlighters 

Colored pencils, Crayons, Glue sticks 

Flash cards  (addition, subtraction, multiplication, 

and/or division), Flash cards  (sight words) 

Erasers, Pencils, Boxes of tissues, Hand sanitizer 

Clorox wipes 
 

Take advantage of any of the great back to school 

sales! 
 

Donations can be put in the box at the side entrance 

until August 20th. Cash donations can be placed in 

collection and marked “Social Ministry School 

Supplies” 
 

Thank you ! 

Social Ministry 



 



 

  

Sanctuary Candle & Altar 

Flowers 

 

 

 

 

Celebrations 

of Life and 

Love 
 

Congratulations to those 

celebrating!!! 

Did I forget you? Please e-mail 

me or call me with your 

birthdays, anniversaries or a 

special day you would like us to 

share. 

immluthch@verizon.net 

 

 

 

Have a special birthday or anniversary coming up???  
 Why not “Feed two birds with one crumb” and honor your loved 

ones with flowers on the altar or by sponsoring the Sanctuary 
Candle ~~ you are in turn helping Immanuel at the same time. 

 Take the flowers with you or gift them to a shut-in. 

 

The 2017 Altar Flower and Sanctuary Candle Charts are posted in the 
narthex and we invite you to consider sponsoring as you are able. 
Please sign your name on the chart, along with your 
commemoration next to the date(s) you select or call the church 
office at 833-4062, email us, or stop by and I will take your request. 
 

Either is a great way to honor/memorialize that special occasion.  
 
 

The cost of Altar Flowers from the florist is $30; the sanctuary 
candles are $5/wk and rosebuds are $10 – due on the date of 
sponsorship.   
If you prefer to bring your own flowers or plants please contact the 
office to make arrangements. 

 

 

 

August Birthdays 

August  4  Jennifer Kuntz 
 6  Kim Lee  
11  Aydan Mays 
16  Janice Kreger  
19  Glenn McGranor 
28  Bob Martin 
30  Anita Byrne 
31  Pearl Young 

 
Everyone loves a birthday card!  Please remember a member!! 

 

August  Anniversaries 

 August 1  Donna & Bob Dorler 
  13  Maria & John Siefert 

  18   Hannah & David Mays 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:IMMLUTHCH@VERIZON.NET


 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Immanuel Hours   

Church Office – 833-4062 
Hours - Mon-Thurs. 8:30am-12:30pm 
 
Staff 
Vicar Cowey 
Bell Choir: Director Lorraine Hornaman 
Church Caretaker: Wally Coughlin 
Organist/Music: Director Bryan Timm 
Admin. Sec.: Lori Swanson Nemenz 
 
Sunday school 
Superintendent: Carolyn Kuntz 
Assistant: Janice Kreger 
 
Elected Lay Leadership 
Treasurer: John Siefert 
Fin. Sec.: Cindy Geddes – 734-1286 
 
Church Council Officers   
Pres. David Mays – 838-3239  
Vice Pres. – Ben Reitz – 460-0575          
Secretary Kim Lee -838-4022 
  
Council Members     
Gretchen Andrews, Cindy Eckman, Mary Hauser, 
Kim Lee, David Mays, Hannah Mays, Debbie 
Redditt, Ben Reitz, John Siefert                                
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

printed on recycled paper 

 

 
Church Council Committees 

We invite all members of Immanuel to join any of these 
committees and/or offer your gifts where you can – 

many hands make light work!! 
Council usually meets the 2nd Sunday of the month – 

7PM 

 
Christian Education 
Council liaison: Ben Reitz 

Sunday School Rally Day – Sept. 10th 
 

Communications 
Council liaison: vacant     Committee Chair: vacant 

Check out our website and “FRIEND” us on Facebook 
Did you miss church? Need to keep updated and want 

easy access to the church calendar, newsletter or annual 

report? 

Check out our website http://www.ilc-erie.org/ 

 

Fellowship, Outreach & Growth 
 WEATHER IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD – 

AUGUST 2ND 
Quarterly Celebrations of Life and Love 

Council liaisons: David & Hannah Mays 
 

Finance 
Council liaison:  Gretchen Andrews 

 
Property 

Council liaison:  Debbie Redditt  Committee Chair: Stan 

Holsopple 

Property Committee usually meets the 3rd Tues. of 
the month-7pm – no Summer meetings 

 
Stewardship 

Council liaison:  John Seifert 

Please fill out your Time & Talent forms and 
consider a 2017 Pledge –pick up a form at 

church or ask for one in the office 
 

Social Ministry Committee 
Council liaison:  Mary Hauser – Committee chair: vacant 

School Supplies – see article in newsletter 
 

Worship & Music 
Council liaison:  Kim Lee Committee Chair: vacant 

**PRESQUE ISLE FLUTE CHOIR TO SHARE THEIR GIFTS 
WITH US AT THE LATE SERVICE ON AUG. 6TH!! 

Meeting 1st Sunday of every other month, even 

months -after late service – join us Aug. 6th! 

https://www.facebook.com/Immanuel-Lutheran-Church-108894642463769/
http://www.ilc-erie.org/

